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“CHANGING CULTURE”

SAFEGUARDING OUR CHILDREN AND VULNERABLE ADULTS
IS AN IMPORTANT ROLE WITHIN OUR CHURCHES
In February I attended a three day Safeguarding Conference, this year’s theme being
“Changing Culture” Our culture does need to change within our churches if we are to ensure that those attending church are kept safe and informed.  Some may say we managed before but the world has changed and our safeguarding procedures need to be one of our priorities.  Please keep Safeguarding on your Agendas and include your Circuit/Church Safeguarding Officer in meetings.
The Past Cases Review The PCR process commenced in Oct 2014. This District has had approximately 81 response forms sent into the PCR team.  56 cases were reviewed by Connexion and closed.  There were 17 responses that needed work carried out, some of which we were already aware of and a number are still open and ongoing. The District still has 8 cases waiting allocation.  So there is still work to be done.

Safer Recruitment Policy

We also have a Safer Recruitment Policy and although at first it may seem a little complicated, with use it will become easier.  Within this is a need for DBS checks who is and who should be, this is not an easy to know but if you follow the guidelines and have a job/role description for each role whether it is voluntary or not again they should become easier.

Foundation Training Many people will have reached five years since they completed the Module A training.  A top up session is at present being produced for those people and a refresher/update session is being piloted for the Foundation Training. These should both be available in the spring.

Leadership Training The District has completed most of this training but there are still a few who need to attend a course.  If there is anyone you know who needs training, please let me know.  I now keep a database of those who have attended this training.  We are facilitating two sessions a year for the Leadership Training.

Circuit Safeguarding Officers The Regional Trainers, Beds, Essex & Herts, and East Anglia District will be facilitating for the first time training for the Circuit Safeguarding Officers. There are two dates booked for Sat 7 May at Royston Methodist Church and Thurs 19 May 2016 at Bar Hill Methodist Church, these sessions will be from 10 – 4p.m. 

Disclosure and Barring Service

All DBS checks should now be completed online.  Unfortunately, we have a large number of DBS checks that are not up to date. ALL Local Preachers now need to be DBS checked and anyone on the Circuit Plan needs to have completed the Foundation Training and DBS checks.  As we go forward into the new connexional year please check that your churches have the correct DBS checks.  Also there needs to be role responsibilities to go with the work that is being carried out on behalf of the church.  All this needs to be kept in an agreed place in each Church/Circuit.

The District Safeguarding Group members including The District Chair and myself are:

Peter Sorrell

Independent Chair 

Jackie Cole




Richard Elcock




Deacon Ian Murray

Rev Nigel Fox




Richard Armiger 

If you have any further queries please do contact me as below:

Linda Morgan

East Anglia District Safeguarding Officer

07787225230
-

e-mail: safeguardingea@btinternet.com
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